Legistar #140262

To: Reid Foltyniewicz, Chairperson

From: Matthew Lew, PE, Civil Engineer
Through: Carl S. Goldsmith, Director of Public Works
Date: July 3,2014

Subject: July 2014 Meeting ltem 5— Washington/Fairfield Stop Sign Request

[n June 2014, Trustee Fitzpatrick received a resident request for an All-Way Stop sign at the intersection
of Washington and Fairfield. The request stated that several accidents have occurred at this location.

This intersection has 5 crashes in the last 5 years. A field visit determined flat grades on intersection
approaches. While the geometrics of the intersection do not warrant signage, the crash data shows that this
intersection has safety deficiencies. In the Engineer’s judgment, an All-Way Stop Sign is warranted at this
location.

In review, Village staff recommends approval for the above request.




